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Description automatically generated]Utah Horse Racing Commission Meeting Minutes
Date: Tuesday, January 21, 2025
Time: 2:00pm to 3:00pm
Location: Video call link: https://meet.google.com/ryd-kxfr-rkz
Or dial: 

Attendees: Chairman Korry Trapp, Board Members: Steve Mcintyre, Dale Winterton, Kevin Birrell, Chuck Bentley, Billy Peterson, Asst. Attorney General Curtis Grow, Camille Knudson, State Veterinarian Dr. Amanda Price, Head Steward Jim Openshaw, UQHRA Rep. Angi Kellett, UQHRA Bill Shuldberg, Phoebe White, UDAF Animal Industry Director Leann Hunting, Kortee McGee, UQHRA Rep. Savannah Canales
Agenda
1) Call Meeting to Order – KORRY TRAPP, CHAIRMAN 02:00
2) Approval of meeting minutes from 11/12/24 – Action 02:15
a) Meeting minutes were previously sent out to the commission members. There were no corrections suggested. Kevin made the motion to approve the 11/12/24 meeting minutes, it was seconded by Dale and approved unanimously by the commission.
3) Requiring Coggins and a health certificate within 30-60 days of a race? – Action 03:30
a) Savannah brought up concerns regarding the day limit, specifically if there was to be a 30-day requirement that it wouldn’t cover all the commission’s race dates. Some of the commission members had previously discussed the issue and believed a Coggins after the beginning of the year was good. It was brought up that Wyoming has not taken a stance on their requirements yet. Billy suggested tightening the time frame to the first of March. The commission wants to require proof of the Coggins and PIRO tests by draw night of the races. Savannah agreed to go through and check the documentation. She also agreed to deny admittance to those who do not have the required documentation and would send them away. Savannah will inform the horseman about the decided changes to give them plenty of time to prepare. Billy made the motion to require that all horses who will be on the grounds on race day are required to show proof of a Coggins and PIRO test that has been done on or after March 1, 2025. All papers will be required to be presented at draw night. Steve seconded the motion and the commission approved it. 
4) Raise Jockey License Fee (Max amount for 1yr is $100, $300 is max for 3yr) – Action 20:58
a) There was much discussion regarding the rates for surrounding states, and that the commission doesn’t want to raise all the horseman fees. Steve made the motion to increase the jockey license fee for 2025 to $35 for a one year and $90 for a three-year license. Billy seconded and it was approved by the commission. 
b) (29:10) Billy brought up safety concerns. He is worried about how the commission can validate that jockeys who are riding know what they are doing. Savannah had explained the process her jockey has to go through in New Mexico. She suggested that anyone who has not been licensed with Utah before as a jockey must speak with the stewards, they must watch them ride and ask questions and if applicable show licenses from other states showing they are licensed as a jockey there. Curtis was able to read from the rule book now and show what the commission already has in place. Savannah will work with Curtis on getting proper wording for the website. Jim will work with UDAF to inform them of who he has seen ride so they can get license. The commission will not license those who are new to Utah who have not spoken to a steward or someone who represents the stewards until they do so. 
5) Review the list of suspended individuals – Information 44:30
a) Phoebe presented to the commission those who have not paid fines. They will be under suspension until the fine is paid. Only after the fine is paid will they be allowed to get licensed. 
6) New rule changes with Curtis and Camille – Information 53:01
a) The items the commission has previously reviewed have been approved. Curtis will submit the new Coggins regulations in and emergency approval process. Curtis would also like two commission members to continue to contribute to their rule rewrite. Steve and Kevin will continue to assist with the changes. 
7) Round table 57:10
a) Steve asked for clarification regarding what actions will be taken for the any other horse who will be on the ground. It was said that all the other horses will need a Coggins test. Savannah will have Taylor check everyone in, she can have him with each trailer and check the paperwork. She will announce it to everyone and work with Taylor on that. 
8) Adjourn 59:10
a) Motion to adjourn made by Kevin. Unanimously approved. 
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